From: Terrence Stapleton [mailto:tstapleton@wita-tel.org] 
Sent: Thursday, June 14, 2007 4:07 PM
To: Danner, Dave (UTC); Saunders, Wilford (UTC)
Cc: Wyse, Lisa (UTC)
Subject: Survey of Telecommunications Trend in WA
Good Afternoon Dave and Wil:

 

I was copied on the following message and its attachment by Mary Taylor, CenturyTel:

 

From: Santos, Virgil (UTC) [mailto:VSantos@utc.wa.gov] 
Sent: Wednesday, June 13, 2007 8:27 AM
To: Mary Taylor
Subject: Survey of Telecommunications Trend in Washington State
 
Hi Mary,
Per Wil request.
Thanks
Virgil
 

I obviously have no insights into the genesis of this stakeholder workshop, nor the industry notification that followed it, but I do have some concerns about the notification process.  CenturyTel, while one of the fourteen member companies of WITA, does not have any unique role nor any special status vis-a-vis the WITA companies’ or the Association’s notice of, and participation in, WUTC industry-wide proceedings.

 

We expect such notice to the Association to come directly from the Commission, and not through any intermediary, including WITA outside legal counsel.  And, frankly, we are concerned why such communications would not automatically include the Association, as has always been previous practice.  

 

I have contacted the Records Center on occasion over the past several years to reinforce the Association’s position that it be copied on all notices of telecommunications-related formal adjudicative proceedings, etc., affecting the telecommunications industry, and believe that I have their assurance that WITA will be served with such notices.  In the instant matter, whether this was a “courtesy” to Mary or whether this was intended to act as notice to the Association through Mary, I want to ensure you that the individual WITA member companies assume and expect that such notification be served directly on their Association.

 

WITA has a role to play on behalf of the 12 member companies who do not have a full-time regulatory liaison to the WUTC.  Your assistance in ensuring that WITA receives direct notice of all telecommunications industry events, such as in the instant workshop, is tantamount to our participation in and representation of our member companies at such proceedings.  Thank you for ensuring that the Association receives direct and timely notice of WUTC telecommunications industry related non-adjudicative meetings, workshops, and similar events.

 

terry
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